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Administrative Assistants:  Gloria Anderson
                                                   Lesley Pistawka

Sunday Masses:
Saturday: 4:00 pm

Sunday: 9:30 am, 11:30 am 

Weekday Masses:
Please see schedule inside bulletin

Parish Office Hours:
Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday, & Friday
9:30 am-12:00 noon, 1:00 pm-4:30 pm

An answering machine is available for messages and
emergencies 204-889-3248

St. Charles Catholic School
331 St. Charles St.,  Winnipeg, MB  R3K 1T6
Telephone: 204-837-1520   Fax: 204-837-2326

St. Charles Cemetery
for info. contact Assumption Cemetery: 204-888-7557

St. Charles Holy Spirit Columbarium
for info. contact St Charles Parish: 204-889-3248

Baptisms: Contact Parish office. Baptisms are celebrated during
Mass and at other times. A Baptism Preparation is required.

Marriage: Contact Parish Office at least six months prior to
marriage. Marriage Preparation required.

Sacrament of Reconciliation:
(Confessions) Saturday 3:15 pm-345 pm and by appointment.

Sacrament of the Sick: Upon request - Church, hospital or home.

Parish Catechesis:
 September - May
 Religious Education - K-8 - Between Sunday Masses
 Children's Liturgy - 3 & 4 yrs old - During 9:30 am Mass
 RCIA - Wednesday evenings - 7:00 - 9:00 pm

New Parishioners - welcome.  Registration forms located at foyer office.

St. Charles Parish
Founded 1868 - Rededicated 1988

Mailing Address: c/o 395 St Charles St., Winnipeg, MB  R3K 1T7
Telephone: 204-889-3248       Fax: 204-885-1997

email: stcharls@mymts.net         website: www.saintcharles.ca
Location: 320 St. Charles St.   

CHAPEL LAWN
FUNERAL HOME &
RECEPTION CENTRE

4000 Portage Ave.

(204) 885-9715
Conveniently located by Assumption Cemetery

Gary Morris

120-3393 Portage Ave.

204-989-7722
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LARSEN'S
MEMORIALS

Since 1897

Granite & Bronze
Memorials & Markers

1801 Notre Dame Ave.
204-633-5053

www.larsensmemorials.com

Rita Tully, CPA CGA
T :  2 0 4 - 8 6 4 - 2 1 3 7

Personal & Corporate Taxes
Bookkeeping

"My clients count...in my books"
www.RitaTuallyCPA.com

SERVING ALL PLACES OF WORSHIP AND      
CEMETERIES IN WINNIPEG AND    

 RURAL MANITOBA    
       Richard, Rachel & Ryan Wojcik

       Three Locations Now Serving You

2157 Portage Ave.
at Sharp Blvd.

204-897 - 4665

Beausejour

204-268 - 2263

1020 Main St.
at Manitoba Ave.

204-586 - 8668

KNIGHTS
OF COLUMBUS

FATHER ALLAN HALL
COUNCIL #08604

320 St. Charles Street
Norbert Thibert
204-889-1101

Myron Majcher
204-889-1054

ALL BELIEFS and FAITHS
Funeral Chapel & Crematorium Inc.

"Where care and compassion come from understanding"

Thibert
Construction

Decks, fences, windows, doors, roofs
Basement, kitchen & bath renovations
5% parish donation with every job

Patrick Thibert

(204) 801-0244
thibertconstruction@hotmail.com

morris
INSURANCE BROKERS

HANGING

LOCAL
LOCAL
LOCAL

Shop LOCAL Shop LOCAL • Spend LOCAL Spend LOCAL
Eat LOCAL Eat LOCAL • Enjoy LOCAL Enjoy LOCAL
and support the local businesses

that support your parish

D'ARCY BAIN
PHYSIOTHERAPY
Athletic & Rehabilitation

Clinic
Physiotherapist

120-3025 Portage Ave.
204-889-8769

Pastor:  Fr Michael Wollbaum
  pastor.stcharles@mymts.net

Deacons:  Robert Gate 204-837-4322
 Claude Lambert 204-832-1338

Pastor
Fr Michael Wollbaum

TO ADVERTISE IN THIS SPACE
PLEASE CALL 1-800-268-2637

THE PERFECT TO ADVERTISESPOTSPOT
YOUR BUSINESS!

"SILVER HEIGHTS"

FOODFARE
MEAT DEPARTMENT

204-885-2387
GROCERY DEPARTMENT

204-885-2381
2285 Portage Avenue"WE DELIVER"

Remember...
Let our advertisers know
you saw their ad here.

ASSUMPTION CATHOLIC CEMETERY
3990 Portage Avenue, Winnipeg

204-888-7557
Burial Plots - Cremation Niches - Memorials

Queen of Heaven Mausoleum

A Tradition of Faith Throughout Our Lives



13th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
     

 

 

13th Sunday in 
Ordinary Time 

Sat 30 4:00 pm  Gille Beaudoin – John & Rose 
Murphy 

Sun 1 9:30 am St. Charles Parishioners 

 1 11:30 am  Ida Brown – Angela Bowman 

NO  Weekday Masses  

14th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Sat 7 4:00 pm St. Charles Parishioners 

Sun 8 9:30 am  Martial Lafleche - Family 

 8 11:30 am  Olive Lavallee -  Angela 
Bowman 

 
 

I will extol you, Lord, for you have raised me up.   
(Responsorial Psalm)  
 
Our Saviour Jesus Christ has abolished death and has 
brought us life through the Gospel. (Gospel Acclamation) 
 
 
 

PLEASE NOTE:  There will be no  

Holy Hour or Adoration until Fall. 
 

Liturgical Publications 
Liturgical Publications will be setting up the advertisements 
for our church bulletin.  The advertising will begin in August 
2018 & supports the bulletin service.  Please support the 
bulletin and advertise your product or service.  Call 
Liturgical Publications at 1-800-268-2637. 
 

Check out our website at:  www.saintcharles.ca 
 

Please keep in your Prayers those in need of 
healing and comfort: J’Anne Delaplante, Alan 
Montague, Freda Broughton,  Michele Timmerman, 
Cornelia Reimer,   Dale Gathercole, Paul and Jennifer 
Williams, Gay Viecelli, Anna Swanson, Jody Gale, 

Stella Ryan, Kathy Hollaman, Jennifer Chase, Ben Remillard, 
Marcel Flamand, Krista Schaan, Jacob Trudel, Mathew Ballecer, 
Adele Dasset, Pat LaRue, Gerry Desjardins, Ken Grindle, Lorraine 
Grindle, Winston Morier, Todd La Rue, Dean King,  Barclay 
Williams, Patricia Paluck,  Robert Kushner, Hazel Dyrland, Melissa 
Leslie, Kay McLaren, Eric Schaan, Nick Whitelaw, Larry Lagace, 
Sandra Ammeter and Janette Hargreaves.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Parish Finances 
Offerings June 24, 2018  2,916.75 

Archdiocese 
Assessment 
(2018) 

Target: 
$32,740 

Received to 
Date: 
$6,537.55 

Shortfall of  
-$26,202.45 
 

Sharing God’s 
Gifts 
(2018) 

Target: 
$20,780 

Received to 
Date: 
$8,519.42 

Shortfall of  
-$12,260.58 
 

(Revenue and Expenses) May 2018 
 Revenue Expenses  
 $14,032 

 
$17,804 -$3,772 

Year to Date $94,745 $108,724 -$13,979 
Thank you for your Financial Support 

 

Please remember your Parish in your will. 
 
 

St. Charles Parish Golf Tournament 
UPDATE: 

                      Only 7 teams registered for the                 
                        tournament by the Jun 17 deadline so     
                       unfortunately the tournament for this      
                  year has been cancelled.  In years past we 
have had upwards of 19 teams and almost 115 people 
attend the supper which raised thousands of dollars for 
the parish each year.  Hopefully, we can get more 
interest next year and try to revive the annual event. 
 

 

ST. JAMES ASSINIBOINE CWL 
St. James Assiniboine CWL is encouraging 
all parishioners to collect used postage 
stamps which will be sold to raise funds 
for Development and Peace programs in 

Africa, Asia and Latin America.  Please trim the stamps 
without damaging the edges and leave them in the 
labeled box at your church.  
 

For current info in our Archdiocese: www.archwinnipeg.ca 
 

 

To all the students – Have a safe and  
happy summer and Congratulations if you 
have graduated recently from any grade 
or course of study!  Blessings! 
 

Thank you for the generosity of all the 
parishioners and groups that helped out 
with the St. Charles Parish Outdoor Mass 

and Picnic last Sunday!  It was a nice day.  
There were many delicious dishes and 

compliments to the chefs that barbecued.  
Good food and fellowship were had by all. 

July 1, 2018 
     
 

Chemin Neuf Community  
(St. Charles Retreat Centre, next to Church) 

We are looking for RV’s to borrow for the week of July 8 – 
14.  We are having our annual Cana session, a time away 
for couples to build their marriage.  Children come along 
and follow their own program.  The families are attended 
by a large team of helpers.  We are outgrowing our retreat 
centre and will need some supplemental accommodation.  
Please call or email Ted & Nancy Wood. 204-885-2260 or 
email StCharlesRetreat@hotmail.com  
 

 
 

“Life with Christ is a wonderful 
adventure.” Saint John Paul II 

 

 
Church Expenses during the Summer Months 

Please remember the Church before you  
go on your summer vacation, as our  
Church expenses do not stop in the summer.   
There is Pre-Authorized Debit for your  
convenience.  To sign up, forms are  
available in the Foyer Office or you can  
post date your cheques, simply enclose them in your 
weekly envelopes and deposit in the collection basket.  If 
you are new to our Parish and would like an envelope box 
then please fill out a registration form, a Hospitality person 
will gladly help you.  Thank you! 
 
Hi everyone! 
 

I just wanted to thank you all once 
again for all the contributions (both  
financial and spiritual) you have made  
towards my mission year with NET  
Canada. I arrived home two weeks ago after being away for 
a total of ten months. Throughout this past year, my team 
and I worked at establishing youth ministry and putting on 
various retreats/events in Prince Edward Island. I truly felt 
God working both in myself and in the youth we ministered 
to.  None of this would have been possible without you! 
Thank you for partnering with me in this adventure.  God 
Bless you all! 
 

Love, Gloria Nikolic 
 

 
Happy  
Canada  
Day!! 

 
 

A Note about Pastoral Care during the 
summer months: 
Fr. Michael will be away for about 8 weeks (for studies and 
holidays) starting Thurs. June 28th.  During this time, Ron 
Labbe and Richard Nichol, our trustees, will be in charge of 
all financial and temporal matters for the parish.  Deacon 
Robert and Deacon Claude are in charge of pastoral care 
(sacraments, funerals etc.).  If there is a death in the parish 
or need for a funeral, please contact the parish office, who 
in turn will get in touch with the deacons.  If you are 
working with a funeral home, please ask them to assist in 
finding a priest for the funeral if you are having a funeral 
Mass.  If the funeral does not include a Mass, the Deacons 
are able to do the funeral liturgy.  Due to the length of Fr. 
Michael’s absence, it was not possible to create a schedule 
of priests on call for emergencies or funerals.  There is a 
priest on call for the Grace Hospital every day and night of 
the week.  At HSC, there is a chaplain on-site during the 
day during the week, and Tues, through Fri evenings and 
overnight, there are priests on call for emergencies.  Seven 
Oaks Hospital has priests on call every day and night of the 
week. 
 

We will have a priest to say Mass for all the weekend 
Masses during the time Fr. Michael is away.  If you know 
you are going to hospital for surgery or other procedures, 
feel free to be proactive and ask them for the Sacrament of 
the Sick.  There will not be any weekday Masses during this 
time.  Also, Adoration and Holy Hours will be cancelled 
during the summer months.  
 

If you are looking for a baptism, contact the parish office.  
The priests that are coming to say Mass are able to do 
baptisms during Mass; however, all baptisms must be 
cleared through the office as some have already been 
booked for some weekends already. 
 

A note from Fr. Michael—I want to thank everyone for 
their prayers and support.  I will be headed to Detroit soon 
to begin Year 3 of the Licentiate in the New Evangelization. 
I am looking forward to the opportunity to grow in faith 
with over 40 colleagues from the U.S., India, Argentina, the 
Netherlands, and China.  Please pray for me and all of us in 
studies and be assured that I will offer Mass for you as a 
community and continue to pray for you.  Blessings to you 
all and have a great summer!! 
 

Yours in the Lord, 
Fr. Michael, 
Pastor 
 
 

“We cannot all do great things, but we can do small 
things with great love.” Saint Mother Teresa 

Mike
Typewritten Text
212-1
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